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Dearly Beloved,
In the acclaimed musical, Rent, a group of struggling artists hold each other 
and remain connected through the struggles of life, including poverty, AIDS 
and death.  The second act opens with the signature song, Seasons of Love: 
525,600 minutes, 525,000 moments so dear.
525,600 minutes - how do you measure, measure a year?
In daylights, in sunsets, in midnights, in cups of coffee.
In inches, in miles, in laughter, in strife.
In 525,600 minutes - how do you measure a year in the life?
How about love? How about love? How about love? Measure in love.
Seasons of love.
How do you measure a year in the life of this community, Episcopal 
Community Services?  This Annual Report offers one measure with numbers 
and fiscal review, which is to be sure important and a part of our covenant 

and accountability to those whom we serve and those who make grants and gifts to support our shared work.  It is 
also measured in our particular appreciation for our donors who make so much possible.  Perhaps, it should also 
be measured in smiles and laugher at our Head Start centers.  Or tears of joy shed in gratitude and hope at Friend 
to Friend when a dear one served is guided to a new future.
Indeed, I would offer that for Episcopal Community Services the measure of this year is in love.  Thank you to all 
for the love that has poured out to so many of God’s children, in giving and time, for those who join in service to 
God by serving those in need.  You have made this another season of love.
Blessings and peace be with you,

The Rt. Rev. James R. Mathes
Bishop of San Diego
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Dear Friends,
How do you promote good health? At ECS we have a number of ways because helping people reach their full 
potential is our mission. For those living on the streets of San Diego with a mental health disorder, the path to 
better health might be getting connected to physical and mental health care providers, finding food and housing, 
joining a supportive community, and meeting with employment and benefits specialists. At ECS Safe Havens and 
Friend to Friend we help 1,000 people a year do these things. This year we grew our Friend to Friend staff by 60% 
with an expanded range and emphasis on homeless veterans.
Someone battling a substance abuse disorder might be one of the 4,500 people who benefit from our ECS 
ACCORD program each year. The program provides educational and counseling services designed to foster better 
life choices and lead to improved individual and family health and a safer community.
A pre-school aged child starting life in extreme poverty may need the additional boost of a quality Head Start 
program to provide confidence, life skills and a solid educational footing to foster success in school. Over 2,000 
children receive that from ECS each year. A pre-school aged child who is suffering the negative effects from 
exposure to complex trauma would benefit from ECS Para Las Familias. We know that there are lifelong 
consequences for children who don’t receive help with behavioral and emotional problems caused by traumatic experiences. As one of only five early 
childhood behavioral health programs in San Diego County, we can help with that. Over 200 families a year benefit from this bilingual program. PLF has 
grown over the past year, moving into an expanded space and providing additional case management and referral services.
It is also important for our agency to be healthy. We are proud of seven straight years of clean financial audits and strong relationships with our funders. 
On-going facilities improvements keep our sites clean and safe. And I am especially proud of the well-trained, professional staff found throughout our 
agency. Please help us continue to promote wellness with your donations of time and resources. Working together we can help over 8,000 people each 
year reach their potential and enjoy a healthier San Diego.

Thank you!

Lesslie Keller
ECS Executive Director
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Hearing from some of our Friend to Friend clients and Safe Haven residents…

“ECS helped me get 
disability income, 
and I take almost 

every class offered 
here. I recently 

enrolled in culinary 
school, a dream 

for me. The Friend 
to Friend and Safe 
Haven staff are so 

warm, friendly, and 
helpful. I love to be 

here. It’s my place of 
peace.”

-Sam

“I came to Friend 
to Friend so I could 

get my license back 
at homeless court. 
I’ve done this and 
so much more. I’ve 
made a crisis plan, 
which is important, 
and I get my mail 

here. The staff helps 
me stay committed 
to pushing forward 

and drives me to do 
better.”
-Torlann

“I come to Friend 
to Friend every day 

and have been 
coming here for 20 

years. They help 
me with my mental 
health and take me 
to the doctor each 
week. They are the 
only family I have.“

-Evelyn

“I recently came 
back to Friend to 

Friend. As a veteran, 
I have a Section 8 
housing voucher. 
I am living at Safe 

Haven, saving 
money, and utilizing 
the services here so 
I’m in a better place 

when I move into 
permanent housing. 
ECS is the rock I need 
in the storm of life.”

-Kenneth

“I am so truly blessed 
to have found ECS 
and for all of the 
assistance I’ve 

received. I moved 
into my beautiful 

new apartment two 
months ago, and 

while my life still has its 
everyday problems, 

I’m happier than I’ve 
ever been in my life. 
I can’t get over how 

happy I am.”
-Sally

PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS

Funding from the San Diego County 
Neighborhood Reinvestment Program 
provided ECS Nutrition Services 
with a new delivery van. Each 
month Nutrition Services prepares 
and delivers 4,380 meals to our two 
Safe Haven transitional homes and 
approximately 31,400 meals to our 15 
Head Start programs.

Celebrating Peter! After 16 years 
serving as the Director of Nutrition 
Services, Peter Denlea is retiring. 
Thank you, Peter, for your many years 
of leadership and service to ECS! 

ECS Safe Haven residents may be 
going through a tough time, but 
that doesn’t stop them from giving 
back to their community. This year, 
several residents started making sack 
lunches and passing them out to the 
homeless men and women on the 
streets of East Village. As one resident 
said, “I remember what it was like to 
be there. Those times when someone 
gave me something to eat, those 
were the times I was most grateful 
and more hopeful because it showed 
me somebody still cared”. ECS Safe 
Haven staff and residents have also 
hosted community ice cream socials 
and BBQs, helping to break down 
the stereotypes about homelessness. 
Through this work, Uptown Safe 
Haven received a Community 
Improvement Award from The 
Bankers Hill Community Group in 
May. Congratulations to Uptown 
Safe Haven and their work to build 
relationships with their neighbors. We 
are proud to be recognized as an 
asset in the community!

During the 2015-2016 program year, 
ECS Head Start and Early Head Start 
served 315 children with special 
needs, including speech delays, 
autism, and visual and motor 
impairments. All children enrolled 
receive developmental screenings 
and are referred to special education 
as needed. More than 100 children 
were referred to special services 
this year. ECS teachers and parents 
report that children with a range of 
disabilities are thriving alongside their 
peers thanks to these referrals.

ECS Head Start Provides 
Support for Children with 

Special Needs

The Joy of Giving

ECS Nutrition Services 
Delivers Thousands of Meals 

Each Month 

LUNCH

GIVING BACK
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ECS PROGRAMS
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FRIEND
TO FRIEND

CHRISTMAS
PARTY

FRIEND TO FRIEND
LIFE CELEBRATIONS

ART WORKSHOPS

COMMUNITY
ENGAGEMENT
highlights

V O L U N T E E R
and

C U R S I L L O  C H R I S T M A S  P A R T Y

SAFE HAVEN PARTIES
WITH 

THE BISHOP’S SCHOOL CHOIR

MAUNDY THURSDAY 
SHOE DISTRIBUTION & FOOT WASHING

VALENTINE’S PARTY
WITH THE CATHEDRAL

FRANCIS PARKER PARENT & STUDENT VOLUNTEERS

DONATED
STUFFED
ANIMALS

Expenses
Head Start

Safe Havens/
Friend to Friend

Para Las Familias

Development

ACCORD

Nutrition Services

Administration

67%8%

9%

9%

3%

3%
1%

Contracts & Grants

Contributions &
Investments
Service Fees

90%

9%

1%

Revenue
2016-2017 Annual Budget: $25.7 million

ECS Friend to Friend Outreach Program serves homeless adults with mental health disorders, helping them 
become independent and improve their quality of life. We offer community, life skills classes, computer access, and a 
network of resources related to health, income, employment, housing, and social services. Friend to Friend provided 
on-going services to nearly 550 clients last year as well as one-time assistance to an additional 950 adults.

ECS Uptown and Downtown Safe Havens provide transitional housing for homeless adults with mental health 
disorders. Residents benefit from housing, food, community, and supportive services in a safe environment. Our Safe 
Havens have 47 beds, with 10 reserved for veterans. Safe Havens are a first step toward stability where residents can work 
on goals, such as sobriety and permanent housing. ECS Safe Havens served more than 100 adults last year.

ECS ACCORD DUI Program serves adults who have been arrested for driving under the influence of alcohol or 
drugs. Working to reduce DUIs, ACCORD focuses on the whole person by providing treatment and counseling services to 
promote positive lifestyle choices. ECS ACCORD DUI served over 4,500 adults last year.

ECS Head Start & Early Head Start serve low-income children from birth to age five and their families. High-quality, 
early education focused on literacy, parent engagement, nutrition, and holistic development prepares children for 
success in kindergarten and beyond. ECS Head Start served over 2,000 children and their families last year.

ECS Para Las Familias (PLF) serves preschool children who have behavioral challenges due to experiences of 
trauma or severe stress. Therapeutic sessions focused on building trust allow children and their caregivers to form a 
healthy bond and heal from trauma. PLF served nearly 300 children and their families last year.

PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS

This year both Friend to Friend and 
Para Las Familias received additional 
funding to expand their work. Four 
new outreach workers and a full time 
data analyst will allow Friend to Friend 
to serve 200 additional homeless 
clients with the ultimate goal of 
getting them off the street. Para 
Las Familias became a Full Service 
Provider, and with the addition of 
a case manager and a move to a 
larger facility, will be able to serve 
even more children and families. 

Program Expansions

To learn more about becoming a volunteer or in-kind donor, visit ecscalifornia.org.

“Sprout a Healthy Start” Funded 
By Kaiser Foundation Hospitals

Thanks to a grant from Kaiser 
Foundation Hospitals, San Ysidro 
Head Start was the site of “Sprout 
a Healthy Start”, an exciting pilot 
program focused on improving 
student health by increasing physical 
activity and improving nutrition 
education for parents and children. 
Through this six-week program, 25 
parents/caregivers participated in 
cooking demonstrations, a grocery 
store field trip, individualized nutrition 
counseling, and Zumba classes. In the 
classroom, children learned about 
choosing healthy foods, planted their 
own garden, and participated in lots 
of movement including dancing, 
hula hooping, and relays. Everyone 
learned a lot and loved the program! 
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Water to Wine

2 0 1 5 - 2 0 1 6
ECS Events

 Day of Play
Holy Smoke

Team ECS in Rock N Roll 5K



Love
$10,000+
Christ Episcopal Thrift Shop
The Episcopal Diocese of San Diego
Florence Gunnarson Spraker Foundation
The Hermann Foundation
Dr. Nancy Olmsted Kaehr & the Rev. Michael 

G. Kaehr
Kaiser Foundation Hospitals, San Diego
Neighborhood Reinvestment Program - 

County of San Diego 
Estate of Leopold Schmidt

Grace
$5,000 - $9,999
Christine & David Bagley
Barney & Barney, LLC
David C. Copley Foundation
The Rev. Canon Barnabas Hunt & The Rev. 

Canon Andrew Rank
The Rt. Rev. & Mrs. James R. Mathes
Marie Tuthill 

Peace
$2,500 - $4,999
The Bishop’s School
Fleming Family Trust
Charles Howe
Joan & William Huck
Lesslie Keller
Donna & Henry Otten
Paul and Edith Sanchez Fund of The Dallas 

Foundation
St. Peter’s Episcopal Church
LuAnn & Allen Sweet
Stuart Swett
Elaine & Stephen Turnbull
Wakeland Housing & Development Corp.
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Joy
$1,000 - $2,499
Elizabeth & William Angus
Anonymous
Bank of the West
Mary & Dave Brown
Joanne & James Callan
Church of the Good Shepherd
Clean Earth Restorations
Dr. Stephen Crawford
Pamela & Ted Crooks
Konnie Dadmun
Sheila Ferguson & Max Webb
Shirley Hanson
Antoinette Harris
Laura Henson & Dr. Geoffrey Hueter
Charles Hudgins
James A. Keith Fund
Carroll & Henry Levien
Neil Malmquist & Scott Crispell
Moss Adams LLP
Naval Station Religious Offerings Funds 
Neighborhood House Association
Michelle & Jerrod Pardini
Patty & Robert Payne
Rosemary B. Rasmussen
Mary M. Rathbun
Joan & Robert Reese 
St. Dunstan’s Episcopal Church
St. Paul’s Cathedral
Pamela & Clifford Surko
Robert M. Traylor
Veterans Employment Committee of San 

Diego
WD-40 Company Foundation at the San 

Diego Foundation
Women of St. James

Thank You TO OUR FINANCIAL SUPPORTERS!
We are grateful for all of our donors. Donations made to ECS are leveraged to help us 
receive grants and give us flexible funds to add enhancements to our programs. With 
your help, thousands are receiving the individualized support and tools they need to face 
significant challenges and reach their potential. Thank you!

ECS is excited to have been chosen
as a Major Beneficiary for the Las Patronas 2016 Jewel Ball. 

ECS will be awarded a grant in 2017 to purchase a van for our homeless programs!

Inspiration
$500 - $999
Judith Anderson
Anonymous
Marcia & Peter Asbeck
Annette & Daniel Bradbury
The Very Rev. Penelope Bridges
Beth & Jerry Burroughs
Steve Burt & Neil Manfredi
CleanNet of San Diego
William Collins & Jesus F. Valdez
Frances & Alan Cornell
Nancy & Dana Cornell
Cari & George Damoose
The Revs. Terry & Joseph Dirbas
Dowling & Yahnke, LLC
Clare Friedman
Harvard Business School of San Diego/
    Tim Agnew
Susan Hayes
Jorgen Heimburger, K&C Distributors
William Heroman
Patricia & Frank Humphries
Drs. Johanna & Philip Hunsaker
Charles & Maureen King
Abigail & Joe Kirchofer
Elisabeth Kirkbright
John & Kathleen Koenig
Lakeshore Learning Materials
Christopher Marics
George Marston
Susan & David McKee
Renee & Richard Meyst
Mission Janitorial & Abrasive Supplies
Carrie & John O’Brien
Don Pellioni & Norm Crispen
Staci & Rich Rechif
Théa Reed
Rhonda Respini
Emily & Charles Sampson
William H. & Susan Scott 
Jess & Sharon Van Deventer
Susan & Sam Ward

Joy D. Winter
Julie & Jake Young

Justice
$100 - $499
Diana Adam
Kathleen & Duncan Agnew
Neomi & Mark Alcorn
Leticia Alvarez
Anonymous (4)
Christina & Kenneth Arndt
Gail Auka
Enrique Avalos
Dana & Harold Ayer
Deann Ayer
Lois & Dr. William Barton
Stanley Bass
Peter Benzian
John Berecochea
Marilyn & Roland Bertschy
Susan Betts
Eleanor Bevege
Susan Blacker
Gwenda Blum
Joan & Stephen Bohnstedt
Ellie & Vernon Bonner
Bette Boucher
Steven Brauer
Maureen & Charles Brown
Megan Callan
Catherine & William Carlo 
The Rev. Dr. Paul & Therese Carmona
Polly Carmona & Frederick Conway
The Church of St. Paul in the Desert
Amelia Clark
Dudley & Bea Coke
Lloyd Cooper
Copy Link
Ernesto Cruz
Melinda & Steve Dahl
John Dehler
Bethany & Lee Derrough
John Dobyne

Catherine & Philip Elsbree
Marilyn & Paul Erickson
Stephen Faille
Carla & Keith Fargo
Barbara & Arnold Fenton
Daryl & Donald Ferguson
Jennette & Jason Fermo
Cissy Fisher
Daniel Fisher
Dr. Robert Fisher
Jim Frary
Doug & Kathy Fremdling 
John & Cheri Fremdling 
Good Samaritan Episcopal Church
Leeann & Terrence Gooding
Katherine Gordon
Anne Green
Drusilla Grubb
Magetta & Robert Guiliano
Martha Hankey
Kathleen N. Hare
Nancy & Lawrence Hartigan
Charla & William Haun
Lucille & Jerome Heard
Margaret & Ray Henson
Bonnie Hepburn
Anita & Roy Heringer
Leslie Hernandez
Janet & Gerard Herrman
Amber Hill
Veleshia R Hilliard
Diane Davis Hilton
Judy Hodges
Nancy Holland
Carol Hopkins
Mary Hunter
Mary Isbell
Robert Ito
Betsua Jimenez
David & Allyn Johnston
Gail & Malcolm Jones
Natalie Jones
Robert Jones
Frances Kamen
Verdery & Arthur Kassebaum

THANKS TO YOU...
• 53% of our Safe Haven 
residents transitioned to 
permanent housing once 
they completed the 
program last year. 

• 84% of residents 
maintained or increased 
their income over the 
past year. 

THANKS TO YOU...
• 78% of our ACCORD 
DUI clients experienced 
improved happiness 
and well-being after 
participating in the 
program. 

• 97% said the program 
helped them modify their 
future drinking/drug use 
in high risk situations such 
as driving.



Nancy Kaufman
Ann Keenan
Mary T. Kelly
Rosalie Kew
Zeke & Ellen Knight
Samuel M. & Kathleen Kriegman
The Rev. Maryanne Lacey
Leone & Robert Laney
Alison & Craig Lee
Richard Lee
Bertha Lopez
Annie & Terry Love
Janice & Kenneth MacLeod
Mildred Madsen
Andrea Maestas
Sarah Malkiewicz Krystek
John Malugen
Margaret Marston
David & Pat Martin
Stephen Mater
Mary & Harry Mathis
Barbara & Michael McBride
Leila McCoy & David Jesperson
Vivian McDonald
Lora McGill
The Rev. Babs Meairs & The Rev. Dr. Edward 

Busch
Anne Mealiffe
Jennifer & Alvin Mendoza
Joel Meriwether
Theodore Milby
Wendy Morray
Cassie Morton & Refugio Rochin
The Rev. Robert Nelson

J. Lloyd O’Connell, Jr.
Grace Ortner
Ann & Harry Packard
Velma Parness
Stacie Pérez
Susan & Rich Quasarano
Sean Regan
Bryn & Tony Reina
Douglas Reiss
Paula Renkin
Lori Ridgeway
Randy Rivera
Rosetta Rodriguez
Jean Rowland
Ann Elise Ryder
Lubna Saikaly
Nimer Saikaly
Adaline Sanford
Nora Sargent
William Schmidt
Janet & Robert Shaw
Susan & Bruce Shepherd
Zoya Smithton
Irving A. & Helen Sparks
Mary & Donald Spencer
Spirito’s
St. Andrew’s by-the-Sea Episcopal Church
St. John’s Episcopal Church
Gretel Stephens
Kathleen & James Stiven
Mary Jane & Woody Sutherland
John Taylor
Robin & Mike Taylor
Place Tegland

Mary & Ken Tranbarger
Melesse & Robert Traylor
Carol & James Treglio
Myrna G. Tumanan
Ultimate Staffing Services
Blanca Vargas
Crystal Vaughn
Leilani Vigil
Pamela & Richard Wade
Anne Walter
Barbara & Gerald Ward
Dawud Wazwaz
Joan & Emrick Webb
Renee & Paul Weddell
Jeffrey & Victoria Winkelman
Nina & Clarence Woods
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This is a list of donors  from July 1, 2015 to 
June 30, 2016. We apologize if we have inadvertently 
omitted any names.

Join us online

Program & Community Partners 
25 Cities Initiative
Alpha Project
The Association for Community Housing 
     Solutions 
Behavioral Health Education and
     Training Academy 
Catholic Charities, Rachel’s Women’s Center 
Change Agents Developing Recovery 		
     Excellence
Chula Vista Elementary School District
Community Research Foundation
Concorde Career College
Connection Housing
Costco
County of San Diego
Creative Arts Consortium
Dept. of Agriculture
Dept. of Housing and Urban Development
Dept. of Veterans’ Affairs
Easter Seals
Family Health Centers of San Diego
Family Resource Centers
Father Joe’s Village
Habitat for Humanity
Healthy Steps
Jewish Family Service
La Maestra Comm. Health Centers
MAAC
Meeting of the Minds
Mental Health America of San Diego        
     County
Mission Valley & Hillcrest Lion’s Club
Mom to Madre
Music Care Inc.
National Alliance of Mental Illness (NAMI)
National School District
Neighborhood House Association
Pacific Safety Center of San Diego

People Assisting the Homeless
Quality Preschool Initiative
Reading is Fundamental/Macy’s
Recovery Innovations, California
Regional Task Force on the Homeless, 
     San Diego
Roadmaps to Recovery
San Diego County Office of Education/              
     Sweetwater Union High School District
San Diego Downtown Breakfast Rotary
San Diego Housing Commission
San Diego State University
San Diego Unified School District
San Ysidro Health Center (SYHC)
SYHC Dental Services
San Ysidro School District 
Sharia’s Closet
Social Advocates for Youth, San Diego
South Bay Community Services
South Bay Union School District
South County Career Center 
Southwestern College
State of California
Toward Maximum Independence
United Education Institute
University of California, San Diego
University Heights Community Assoc.
Veteran’s Village of San Diego
Welcome Baby Program
Write Out Loud
Women, Infants, and Children (WIC)

Financial Partners
Amazon Smile
Behavioral Health Recognition Dinner
     Mini Grant
David C. Copley Foundation
The Episcopal Diocese of San Diego
Florence Gunnarson Spraker Foundation
The Hermann Foundation
Kaiser Foundation Hospitals, San Diego
San Diego County Neighborhood 
     Reinvestment Program
United Way of Greater Los Angeles
United Way of San Diego County
Veterans Employment Committee of 
     San Diego County
WD-40 Company Foundation at The 
     San Diego Foundation 
Women of St. James, La Jolla

Partners in Ministry
Church of the Good Shepherd, Bonita
Christ Church Thrift Shop, Coronado
The Church of St. Paul in the Desert, 
     Palm Springs
Good Samaritan Episcopal, University City
St. Andrew’s by-the-Sea Episcopal, 
     Pacific Beach
St. Dunstan’s Episcopal, San Carlos
St. John’s Episcopal, Fallbrook
St. Paul’s Cathedral, San Diego
St. Peter’s Episcopal, Del Mar

Services Partners
All Souls’ Episcopal, Point Loma 
The Bishop’s School
Christ Episcopal Church,  Coronado
Christ Church Thrift Shop, Coronado
Church of the Good Shepherd, Bonita 
Cursillo Chapters, San Diego Diocese
The Episcopal Diocese of San Diego
Francis Parker Upper School
Good Samaritan Episcopal, University City 
Grace Episcopal, San Marcos
St. David’s Episcopal, Clairemont
St. James by-the-Sea Episcopal, La Jolla
St. John’s Episcopal, Chula Vista
St. Mary’s in-the-Valley Episcopal, Ramona 
St. Paul’s Cathedral, San Diego
St. Philip the Apostle Episcopal, Lemon Grove
The Walking Group

ECS Partners: Working Together to Make a Difference!

CleanNet of San Diego  |  Diamond Jack Enterprises  |  Dowling & Yahnke LLC  |  J&S Investments
 K & C Distributing  |  Lakeshore Learning Materials  |  Mission Janitorial & Abrasive Supplies

CORPORATE EVENT SPONSORS

3 Great Ways
TO SUPPORT ECS PROGRAMS

Monthly giving is the easiest and 
most convenient way to sustain ECS 

programs throughout the year. 
Your gift of any size will make a 

difference — join us today!
 ecscalifornia.org

For more information about giving to ECS, please contact Sarah at 619.228.2828 or swilkins@ecscalifornia.org.

Make a lasting impact with a planned 
gift to ECS. To learn more about leaving 

your legacy, visit our Planned Giving 
website at 

ecscalifornia.giftlegacy.com.

Donate your unwanted car, boat, 
or other vehicle to ECS, and the 

proceeds will support our mission. 
Learn more at 

ecscalifornia.careasy.org.

Give Monthly Leave a Legacy Donate a Vehicle

Upper Left Photo: Head Start staff pose with a 
playhouse donated by Habitat for Humanity.

Bottom Right Photo: Macy’s and Reading is 
Fundamental donated 700 books to ECS Head 
Start last year.



OUR PROGRAMS:
Head Start & Early Head Start 
Para Las Familias
ACCORD
Friend to Friend
Uptown and Downtown Safe Havens

ecscalifornia.org 
619.228.2800

EPISCOPAL COMMUNITY SERVICES
401 Mile of Cars Way, Suite 350
National City, CA 91950

       High school is hard. It’s even 
harder for a young mother. It’s 
nearly impossible for a young 
mother of two. At just 18 years old, 
Jocelyne was struggling to finish 

high school while caring for her two daughters. 
Until she found Victoria School, an alternative 
education program for pregnant and parenting 
teens in San Ysidro. At Victoria, ECS runs an Early 
Head Start center for the infants and toddlers 
of the teen parents. Students can focus on their 
studies knowing their children are benefiting from 
a caring and supportive learning environment 
during the day.

       Jocelyne immediately felt comfortable at 
Victoria. It was academically challenging, her 
daughters’ classrooms were next to hers, and her 
schedule was flexible. She was able to breastfeed 
during the day and attend music class with her 
daughters. Her girls quickly connected with 
their Head Start teachers who read and sang to 
them. Jocelyne and Luis were thrilled to watch 
their daughters’ language skills improve, and as 
a family they benefitted from counseling and 

Young Mother Expresses Gratitude for Victoria School

“I LOVE EVERYTHING ABOUT VICTORIA!”

parenting classes. They even received donations 
of clothes and formula.
       Jocelyne graduated from Victoria in June. 
She starts classes at Southwestern College in 
the fall, with the goal of pursuing a career in 
medicine, and has been offered a position as a 
teacher’s assistant at Victoria. Jocelyne and Luis 
are both grateful for Victoria School and Head 
Start. “I love everything about Victoria!” Jocelyne 
shared. “I could finally concentrate on my school 
work knowing that my girls were being loved and 
cared for while I was studying.”

To learn more about ECS, visit ecscalifornia.org.


